THE SECRETARY OF STATE
WASHINGTON

December 10,2010

Mr. Youk Chhang

Director, Sleuk Rith Institute
P.O.Box 1110

Phnom Penh, Cambodia

Dear Mr. Youk:

Thank you for guiding me through the Tuol Sleng Museum
during my visit to Phnom Penh. Your telling of its history, as well
as the tragic accounts of some of the victims who suffered there,
were cleeplq moving,.

I appreciated this opportunity to see the extraordinary
efforts you and your team have taken to help your country learn
and heal from its past. The booklet you gave me will serve asa
reminder of this important mission, and [ wish you every future
success in your inspiring work.

With thanks and best regards, [am

Sincerelg yours,

Hillin Pl (0
Hillary Rodhasn Clisrton T




